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Membership Summary 
This past year has seen minimal changes in our overall membership numbers.   
However the minimal change is in the right direction. 
 
We began the year as follows: 
Full Members   601 
Youth Members    19 
TOTAL              620   
This includes 26 Chapter at Large Members  
 
We ended the year as follows: 
Full Members               604 
Youth Members             24 
TOTAL                         628 
This includes 34 Chapter at Large Members  
 
Membership Resource Team 
We currently have 4 members on our Membership Resource Team.  Lesley Standring continues 
to communicate with our Chapter Membership Teams, Carol Jagar has recently joined the team 
and communicates with our Chapter Team Coordinators and Susanna La Rue, who is also a 
recent addition, keeps in touch with our Chapter at Large Members.  Ruth Carson keeps in 
regular contact with our quartet members and she is now part of the Membership Resource 
Team. 
 
Regional Update 
As well as our fifteen Chartered Choruses we have one prospective chorus, Sounds of The 
Shores who are based on Auckland’s North Shore. We look forward to seeing and hearing more 
about them as they progress towards joining Sweet Adelines.  We also have 27 registered 
quartets in our Region. 
 
Had our 2020 contest gone ahead we would have had 8 choruses competing, 1 evaluating and 
19 quartets competing. Let’s keep focused on our next convention. 
 
35 Year Members 
2020 marks another milestone for Sweet Adelines NZ as we acknowledge our first ever 35 year 
Longevity Award recipients.  These four ladies all have their own personal stories to tell of their 
‘younger’ days in our organization. I would like to acknowledge all they have done and continue 
to do for our organization. 
 

• Elizabeth Sexton 
• Fauna McNair 
• Patti Cooke 
• Virginia Humphrey-Taylor 

 
Miriam Spragg 
Membership Coordinator 


